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Principal:

Mr. John Prunty

BEd, MEd, PQH (NI)

Tel: 028 67721413

Email: jprunty429@c2kni.net
Dear Parent, 









13th April 2022 
Re: Proposed Parent’s Association in St. Mary’s P.S

At our last Board of Governors meeting one of the key things we discussed was setting up a Parent’s Association (PA) in St. Mary’s P.S. I would like to take this opportunity to inform you of what was discussed at the meeting.

The idea of setting up a PA in St. Mary’s P.S came from myself and Governors and was wholly supported by all of the staff of St. Mary’s P.S. There are already excellent links between staff and parents in St. Mary’s P.S and we thought to further take advantage of these links it would be fitting to set up a PA for the benefit of all of the children in St. Mary’s P.S.

The key aims of the association would be: 

1. Create a body of parents which would help support their children in school through fundraising and practical activities such as helping in the Christmas Show, organise tickets, fundraising, sourcing extra resources for the school etc.

2. To foster more extended relationships and communications between staff, parents and others associated with the school.

The PA would not be a forum to discuss curricular, pastoral matters or other concerns parents may have at any time. We are proud of the open relations we have with parents here in St. Mary’s P.S. If any parent has such concerns they can immediately contact the school and arrange a meeting with either myself or the class teacher to discuss those concerns. The PA would not be an appropriate vehicle to discuss those concerns and subsequently they would not be discussed at a PA meeting.

There will be a teacher presence at all PA meetings to help answer organisational questions but I would be very keen that the PA would soon become an autonomous body. I will be very prominent in the early stages to help get it set up but once it is up and running it would become self sustaining.

The actual working of the PA would involve meeting once a term to maintain continuity and enthusiasm. There are 4 people on the committee and all parents of children at St. Mary’s P.S are eligible to be members. Each year there is a renewal of membership and committee members to meet changes in parents coming in and leaving St. Mary’s P.S. There are other points of consideration which can be ironed out by the committee once it is set up. 

I hope this makes the PA and its aims more clear to you, if you have any questions do not hesitate to contact the school.

Please complete the reply slip below if you would be interested in filling a committee position or instead becoming a willing member of the PA. Return the completed reply slip to school on the first week back after Easter or reply via email to jprunty429@c2kni.net. 
Yours sincerely 

John Prunty

Principal 
	Name
	Interested in a Committee Position
	Interested in being a member of the Parent’s Association
	Supportive but would not like to be a member
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